RESOLUTION OF THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF KINGSTON, NEW YORK, RECOMMENDING A MEMORIALIZING RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF THE KINGSTON CONSERVATION ADVISORY COUNCIL'S RECOMMENDATION TO OPPOSE THE PROPOSED PILGRIM PIPE LINE

Sponsored By: Public Safety/General Government Committee: Aldermen: Carey, Seche, Will, Schabot, Brown

WHEREAS, the Pilgrim Pipeline Company is proposing to build a bi-directional pipeline through the City of Kingston that would transport crude oil and refined petroleum products between Albany, New York and Linden, New Jersey; and

WHEREAS, the City of Kingston finds that the proposed Pilgrim Pipe Line potentially threatens the health, safety and welfare of the community; could decrease the values of homes located along its route and in surrounding neighborhoods; and could negatively impact future development in the City of Kingston.

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF KINGSTON, NEW YORK, AS FOLLOWS:

SECTION-1. That the Common Council of the City of Kingston supports the Kingston Conservation Advisory Council's recommendation to oppose the proposed Pilgrim Pipe Line.

SECTION-2. That a copy of this resolution be forwarded to the NYS Thruway Authority Chair Howard P. Milstein, NYS DOT Commissioner Joan McDonald, U.S. Senators Charles Schumer and Kirsten Gillibrand and U.S. Representative Chris Gibson, Governor Andrew Cuomo, NY Public Service Commission Chairwoman Audrey Zibelman, NY Assembly Member Kevin Cahill, NY Senator John Bonacic and NYS DEC Commission Joseph Martens.

SECTION-3. That this resolution shall take effect immediately.

Carly Williams, City Clerk Shayne R. Gallo, Mayor	of
Carly Williams, City Clerk Shayne R. Vallo, Mayor	

Res 21 2015 Support Opposition Pilgrim Pipe Line

Adopted by Council on January